THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

TEACHERS APPOINTMENT BUREAU

December 11, 1944

F. C. Allen, Head Department of Physical Education 107 Robinson Gymnasium

Dear Mr. Allen:

During the past two weeks I have been contacting a number of high schools and have interviewed a number of seniors who are interested in college work. The three boys that I found at Lincoln
will have to go into the army, but one of them at
least would be able to get a start on college work
before he is taken.

They would like to have catalogues and any special information which you can send them from the Department of Physical Education. A personal letter from you I am sure would be very much of an encouragement to them.

Sincerely yours,

HEC/jm encs

H. E. Chandler, Secretary Teachers Appointment Bureau